2008 

CCCADA SPRING CONVENTION

BUSINESS MEETING

THURSDAY/FRIDAY, MAY 29, 30
HARVERY’S HOTEL, LAKE TAHOE

A. Call to Order & Introductions – Susan Yates

CCCADA President Susan Yates welcomed the membership and directed those in attendance to fill out sign in sheet. She introduced CCCADA officers, new AD’s, Porterville College, Hancock College, Barstow College, Oxnard College, West Hills College Coalinga, and Sacramento City College. Sponsor’s from Fair Play, Student Insurance, BCA, and Zuk & Associates were indroduced. Presentation awards were given to Rod Beilby and Cassie Macias. Announcements were made for social, golf, breakout sessions sign ups, purchase tickets for luncheon if necessary were made.  Special giveaways will be drawn at Saturday morning’s session.  AD’s were announced that will be retiring
B. Additions to the agenda – Susan Yates

None
C. Approval of the minutes from April meeting in Ontario – Susan Yates

Moved by Bob Meyers

Second by Newton Chelette
D. Treasurer’s Report – Susan Yates

Highest membership in the history of the CCCADA; explanation of sponsorship opportunities were presented by Susan.  She asked the field to consider providing information to the CCCADA executive officers for potential sponsorship leads.
CCCADA Budget Report – October 25, 2007 to May 22, 2008
Beginning Balance:





$95.00


Deposits:




$11,963.40


Expenses




$  3,953.73


Ending Balance:





$8,104.67

Motion to approve budget:

Moved by Newton Chelette
Second by John Volek 
E. Old Business

1. Ed Plan – Ad Hoc Committee Reports – Bruce Furuya/Cory Swaratz

No Report

2. Management Council Update – Tony Lipold

a. Non-Traditional Survey

Tony explained he has received 44 forms back from commissioners.  Of the 44 sent in 42 participated.  36 said that they would participate next year in Non Traditional.  Some colleges are asking for changes in their windows of non traditional season.  Rod Beilby mentioned that the form needs to be changed to read scrimmages instead of games.  Tony is going to resend the form to all AD’s again.
b. Academic Reform

Committee formed to look into this topic.  Mike Dagley from Feather River has been asked to chair this committee.   The charge is to make sure Athletic Administration is doing what is best form the student athlete.

c. New legislative Process

Proposed legislation would be handled only once a year.  It originate from  either a conference, sport coaches association.  A minimum 6 schools from a conference must be in agreement to move legislation forward.
d. MC role & transition of new members

An orientation will be given to new members in San Francisco for who have been selected to MC.  There is a need to have a new MC rep for M/W Tennis

e. Conferences & Hosting

Committee has not yet met.
f. Statewide Recruiting

Further research is being done for the possibility of opening up the entire state for recruiting purposes

Legislation will be proposed for statewide recruiting this fall.

g. Gender Equity

Diane Henry is in charge of setting up committee for Gender Equity
h. Students playing on outside teams

Dave Evans developing Form 5 legislation on 1.15.8 to be sent to AD’s, MC, and Competition Committee
3. Review of CCCADA Constitution (membership) – Susan Yates

Explanation was given as to what the paid CCCADA membership covers.  Included are the meetings in fall and spring along with the Tahoe Conference.  AD’s need to pay dues regardless if they do not attend Tahoe Meetings.  Legislation was presented by Tony Lipold that CCCADA membership needs to pay dues.  The proposed legislation would read as follows:
“In order to participate and attend the fall, spring, and summer CCCADA meetings your CCCADA Membership must be paid in full by the fall CCCAA meeting.

Moved by:    Terry  Schugart
Second by;  Newton Chelette
4. CCCADA Survey – Tony Lipold
This survey was originated by Gary Torgenson.  Tim Harrison from Oxnard College volunteered to take on the task to develop an updated survey.
5. Gender Equity Surveys – Susan Yates/Dave Evans

Susan handed out a survey that showed questions on the survey pertaining to interest in sports programs.  A Suggestion by Bob Meyers was made to list all sports at your college along with any other sports that may be popular in a certain colleges recruiting area.  The survey should also indicated a “NO” box for those who may not have any interest in intercollegiate athletics.  Of those in attendance, only 6 colleges indicated they are currently surveying their student body in regard to gender equity.  All colleges should be doing a gender equity survey by 2009.
F. New Business

1. “Open Gym” – Susan Yates

Colleges are having high school players come on campus to workout without being in a class.  Dale Murray indicated liability, students who are in the gym who still have eligibility, in bylaw 3.5.2 it states this type of activity is illegal.  Fundraiser type of clinics is legal as long as there is insurance and a fee is paid.  Community Ed classes is also legal as long as all requirements for the class are met.
2. Budget – Susan Yates
Questions have come up about having a plan for next year to trim athletic budgets.  The position of the CCCADA is to not make any recommendations for budget cut backs at this time.
3. Second Vice President Election – AD from South – Susan Yates

Jan Stubbee declined to be nominated for the 2nd VP position

4. Proposal for vacancy in officers – Susan Yates
Susan proposed that Bob Clement  move up to Ist VP and the 2008-2009 President position will be on an interim basis chosen from a pool of past CCCADA presidents.

Moved by: John Volek

Second by:  Jan Stubbee

5. Management Council Vacancy – Susan Yates

Vacancy for the MC Men’s and Women’s Tennis is in the process of being filled.

6. Sponsorship Opportunities – Susan Yates

Susan mentioned if anyone knows of a firm that may be interested in being a sponsor of the CCCADA may fill out a form on the 
7. Decorum – How to deal with (i.e. bad language) Ontario Convention

Situations have occurred recently where inappropriate language has taken place from a visiting team.  Dale Murray addressed this issue and emphasized that home team management has the responsibility to enforce the decorum policy no matter if the violator is from the home or visiting team.  The Decorum policy is in effect from the time a visiting team arrives for a contest until the contest is over and the visiting team has left the game  site location. “Neutral Reinforcement” needs to be in effect by game day management.  Dan Smith mentioned there is a wide variety of interpretation of unethical behavior.  Jennie Snuggs suggested we should develop recognition awards for those who exemplify outstanding sportsmanship.  John Keever suggested there should be a state award i.e. Character of Champion Award.
8. 3C4A Update – Evans Roderick

Due to the absence of Evans Roderick no report was provided by the 3C4A.

9. PCRC – Dan Smith

Dan mentioned officials pay is inconsistent across the state.  PCRC met on May 30 to develop legislation to help bring a consistent pay scale statewide.  Legislation will be forth coming
10. NATYCAA – Dave Evans

Dave Evans explained about the NATYCAA structure and convention dates.  The dates will be June 9, 10, 2009.  Bob Myers explained the agenda for the
G. Good of the Order
Susan presented an inspirational video titled 
“Celebrate what’s right with the World”.  Information about this video can be found at www.starthrower.com
Carlyle mentioned about an administrator link resource page
Caryle directory updates will be coming out from the COA website soon.  Also, send an upgraded logo if possible to the CCCAA.  The new online version of the constitution will be update soon.
Fred Baer presented an update to the status of “Stat Crew” which is currently being incorporated statewide. Dates and times for training will be up on the CCCAA website in the near future.

H. Future Workshops

· Game Day Management

· Jim Forkum workshop again in the fall
· Post Conference Event Management Workshop

· CIF/Community College Relations

· How to form a student-athlete council – Student Athlete Advisory Committee both for individual colleges and conferences.(Rory-El Camino, Lamel-COS, Tim-Oxnard, Eric-Porterville
· CCCAA Administrators resource link page presentation 

· How to secure and   an SID for a college campus

· Workstudy positions process (Diane Henry has a person on campus to address this issue)
Fundraising

Load and percentage of loads for athletics departments

Sportsmanship Video
Submited by:

Bob Clement – 2nd Vice President

.

